     FINANCE COMMITTEE

The MINUTES of the Finance Committee held in the Boardroom, Town Hall, Derby Road, Peel on Monday 22nd September 2003 at 7.00p.m.

Present
Mr. J E Lightfoot (Chairman)


Mr. R J Quayle


Mrs. P S Sweeney 

Apologies
Mrs. T M Birkett

In attendance
Mr. P G Leadley (Town Clerk)


Mr. D A Bromilow (Finance Officer)

MINUTES
03/233
The Minutes of the meeting held on 26th August 2003 were taken as read and ADOPTED.

FLAG DAY
03/234
The Town Clerk read out a letter from the Crossroads Caring for Carers Charity which indicated that the Flag Day held in Peel on 6th September 2003 had raised the sum of £152.77.  NOTED


Arising therefrom the Town Clerk referred to a letter from the Manx Lupus Support Group which indicated that the charity wished to donate two medical books to the Ward Library relating to this disease.  AGREED
RATES LIST
03/235
The Committee gave consideration to the outstanding rates list and raised a number of queries regarding individual rate payers owing rates over a number of years.  It was stated that upon a property being sold the outstanding arrears of rates should have been apportioned between the seller and buyer depending on the month in which the property was sold.  It was felt that a consistent approach needed to be adopted by the Treasury and it was AGREED that the Town Clerk contact the Rates Section of the Treasury to try and progress matters in respect of those in arrears with their rates.

WASTE DISPOSAL
03/236
The Town Clerk referred to the letter sent to 

LICENCES

the Department of Local Government and the Environment outlining the Commissioners comments and concerns regarding the waste disposal licence for the energy from waste plant at Richmond Hill, Douglas.  An acknowledgement had been received dated 17th September 2003 which stated that the public consultation exercise had now been completed and that comments received would be reviewed by Department Officers in consultation with members from the United Kingdom Environment Agency.   After the review and any amendments to the draft licence the Director would issue a decision document as an accompaniment to the final waste disposal licence for the plant.  The decision document would provide an overview of the comments received and would detail how these comments had been addressed by the Department.

ROAD TRANSPORT
03/237
The Town Clerk referred to Circular 39

LICENSING COMMITTEE

issued by the Road Transport Licensing Committee relating to the Committee policy regarding the need for medical examinations for public passenger vehicle drivers.  NOTED


This part of the meeting ended at 7.30p.m. 
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